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Pastor 
The Rev. Michael Rennier 
michaelrennier@gmail.com 
 

Music Director 
Elizabeth Wildman 
 

Plant Manager 
John Ellison 
johnellison11@aol.com 
 

Parish Secretary 
Trish Nerviani 

Sʯʜʡʡ 

Mʜʮʮ & Sʜʞʭʜʨʠʩʯʮ 
Sunday Masses: 8:00 am, 10:30 am & 

6:30 pm 

(A traditional Latin Mass is celebrated on 
the 1st Sunday of each month at 6:30 pm.) 

 

Weekday Masses  

Monday through Friday: 8:00 am 
 

Tuesday Evening Mass: 6:30 pm 
 

Saturday Masses 8:00 am and 4:00 pm 
 

Exposition and Benediction of the 

Blessed Sacrament 

Thursdays 7:30-8:15 pm (with 

reception for young adults after,  

hosted by Spirit and Truth St. Louis)  
 

Sacrament of Penance:  

Saturday, 7:30-7:50 am 

Sundays, 10-10:20 am & 6-6:20 pm 

Tuesdays, 6-6:20 pm OR by appointment 
 

  Baptisms: Contact the parish office to 

  Register. 
 

Marriages: Contact the priest at least 9  

months prior to the wedding date. 
 

Funerals: To be arranged by contacting  

the Parish Office. 
 

Change of Address or Telephone  

Number: Please call the Parish Office. 
 
 

Bulletin Deadline: 4:00 pm Monday.  
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Happy Divine Mercy Sunday, everybody! 
 
Congratulations to all our 1st Communicants who will be receiving their 1st Communion over the next few weeks. We are 
proud of you all. 
 
Young Adult Hangout and Holy Hour ð On Thursday, April 29, the young adults of Spirit and Truth (the young adult group 
that meets in our parish every Thursday) is celebrating the anniversary of their founding. Young adults (21ish-39ish years 
old), you are all invited. I highly recommend it. I'm now 40 years old but they said I can still come, so I'll be there! 
 
We are now beginning our 48th week of being back at Mass together ð Since May 18 2020, we've hosted approximate-
ly 512 Masses total. We have 0 incidents of community transmission of coronavirus at Mass. Archdiocesan guidelines ask 
for a face-covering to be worn during Mass. We allow health exemptions. If you have questions, please contact me. If any-
one needs to see my exemption letter from my doctor, come see me in my office. 
 
Learning the Mass - Why we stand (From Romano Guardini's Sacred Signs) 
 
THE respect we owe to the infinite God requires of us a bearing suited to such a presence. The sense that we have of the 
greatness of His being, and, in His eyes, of the slightness of our own, is shown outwardly by our kneeling down to make 
ourselves small. But reverence has another way of expressing itself. When you are sitting down to rest or chat, and some-
one to whom you owe respect comes in and turns to speak to you, at once you stand up and remain standing so long as he 
is speaking and you are answering him. Why do we do this? 
 
In the first place to stand up means that we are in possession of ourselves. Instead of sitting relaxed and at ease we take 
hold of ourselves; we stand, as it were, at attention, geared and ready for action. A man on his feet can come or go at 
once. He can take an order on the instant, or carry out an assignment the moment he is shown what is wanted. Standing 
is the other side of reverence toward God. Kneeling is the side of worship in rest and quietness; standing is the side of 
vigilance and action. It is the respect of the servant in attendance, of the soldier on duty. 
 
When the good news of the gospel is proclaimed, we stand up. Godparents stand when in the child's place they make the 
solemn profession of faith; children when they renew these promises at their first communion. Bridegroom and bride 
stand when they bind themselves at the altar to be faithful to their marriage vow. On these and the like occasions we 
stand up. Even when we are praying alone, to pray standing may more forcibly express our inward state. The early Chris-
tians stood by preference. The "Orante," in the familiar catacomb representation, stands in her long flowing robes of a 
woman of rank and prays with outstretched hands, in perfect freedom, perfect obedience, quietly attending to the word, 
and in readiness to perform it with joy. 
 
We may feel at times a sort of constraint in kneeling. One feels freer standing up, and in that case standing is the right 
position. But stand up straight: not leaning, both feet on the ground, the knees firm, not slackly bent, upright, in control. 
Prayer made thus is both free and obedient, both reverent and serviceable. 
 
Here's the current Marian Hymn after Mass ð It's a now the Regian Caeli for the Easter season. 
 
Regina caeli, laetare, alleluia; quia quem meruisti portare, alleluia; resurrexit sicut dixit, alleluia; ora pro nobis Deum, 
alleluia. 

 
Fr. Michael 

&2/- 4(% $%3+ /& &2Ȣ -)#(!%, 

A community of religious women will be coming to St. Louis in July of 2021 to establish their pres-
ence in the archdiocese. They are looking to rent, for at least one year, a 7-8 bedroom residence. 
It would be helpful to have a location that is on a public transportation route to St. Louis Universi-
ty. If you are aware of a possible residence that they can call their convent, please contact Sister 
Marysia Weber, R.S.M. at consecratedlife@archstl.org. 

Aʯʯʠʩʯʤʪʩ EOL Wʪʨʠʩ ʤʩ Fʜʤʯʣ: The next Second Tuesday of the Month WOW Faith Sharing  is April 13, 
2021.  We will meet in the Rectory at 7:15 PM (after 6:30 PM Mass) till 8:45 PM.  Our Topic  will be Genuine Pray-
er, Where and How to Find it. We will once again rely on the Bible, The Catechism of the Catholic Church (CCC) 
and please bring the Word Among Us for Lent 2021, if you have one, as resources for our Wisdom, Insight and Un-
derstanding. "If you knew the Gift of God." John 4:10 

Please join us in our discussion. If you need additional information, please call or text Mary Jo Martin at 314-324-7224. 

mailto:consecratedlife@archstl.org
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Mʤʟʲʠʮʯ Mʜʭʞʣ ʡʪʭ Lʤʡʠ: Mʤʮʮʪʰʭʤ Sʯʜʯʠ Cʜʫʤʯʪʧ Aʫʭʤʧ 14, 2021 
  
Missouri Right to Life invites you to the 2021 Midwest March for Life and Legislative Action Event at our State Capitol 
on April 14.   Missouri Right to Life is providing two buses that will get you to the State Capitol in time for the 10:00 
March and the 11:00 AM Rally. You will then have time to call on your legislators before the 3:00 departure. One MRL 
bus will go via. Hwy. 70, and the second bus will go Hwy. 44 to 50. Both routes have several stops along the 
way. There is no charge for the bus, but a free will offering is greatly appreciated. Register for the bus 
at www.easternregionmrl.org/march or email mrl.eastern@yahoo.com or call the MRL ER office at 314-434-
4900.  Wear RED for Life! 
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National Shrine of Our Lady of the Snows 
ð Visitors Center 
 
Not All Factual ð��But All True: The Story of the Old 
Testament        
Presenter:  Mark Etling, Ph.D. 
Tuesdays, April 13, 20, 27 and May 4, 10 am ð��������Noon 
 
When reading the Old Testament the most important 
questions isnõt òDid it really happen?ó  The most im-
portant question is òWhen and why was it written?ó In 
this series we will search for the context and meanings of 
the stories that helped shape our faith. 
Cost: $40 for series; $10 per session, 
For more information, call 618-394-6281.  
Register online at https://snows.org/scripture-study-
mark-etling/ 

 

N ʜʯʤʪʩʜʧ HʠʜʧʯʣCʜʭʠ Dʠʞʤʮʤʪʩʮ Dʜʴ 
 

A year ago we all began to experience a once-in-a-lifetime experience, COVID-19.  It changed our lives and is 

still impacting how we define ònormaló.  This past year has caused each of us to worry if we would contract 

COVID and if we did, would we survive?  Would we be put on a ventilator?  Would we never see our family and loved ones 

again?  We suddenly lost control of much of our lives.  Masks, isolation, limited gatherings became our new normal. 

  

This past year reminds us that we are not in control of our lives. Instead, we adjust and react to our lives. But this does 

not mean we cannot plan for our future and be prepared in many ways. National Healthcare Decision Day is one of those 

days that can change your life, and have you prepared for one of the next unknown, when and how we will die. 

  

National Healthcare Decision Day is April 16th each year. It exists to inspire, educate, empower and encourage each of us 

to express our wishes regarding healthcare so providers and families can respect our wishes, whatever they may 

be.  Those wishes are expressed in the form of a legal document called an Advance Directive.  This document goes into 

effect when we can no longer speak for ourselves but provides direction for those you name to speak for you. 

  
Join Lindenwood Area Senior Ministry and Carla Baum, Founder of Meaningful Life, on Tuesday, April 13th at 1 pm for a 
Zoom presentation on Advance Care Planning and the completion of an Advance Directive. Carla will review the basic 
steps for preparation, completion and sharing of this key document. She also provides one-on-one services free of charge 
to help work through the process to completion. Contact the LASM office at 647-4591 or katie@lasministry.org to receive 
the Zoom link. 

Collection For The Homeless   
Please be aware. We're trying to collect NEW under-
wear for the homeless. If you have money to spare, 
please buy us a pair .... or two !  
 

These are the most-needed items for the homeless 
and near-homeless families. Please make a contribu-
tion to this challenge: 
 

Men's & Children's t-shirts & underwear all sizes 
and colors 
 

We will be collecting through Summer & Fall. Dona-
tions can be dropped off to Epiphany Rectory. Checks 
& Gift cards greatly appreciated. 


